Broken Bow City Council Workshop Session Meeting Minutes January 26^{th,} 2016

The Broken Bow City Council met in a Workshop Session on Tuesday, January 26th, 2016. Notice of the meeting was given in advance thereof as required by law. Advance notice of the meeting was also given to the Mayor and all members of the Council. Availability of the agenda was communicated in the advance notice to the Mayor and all members of the Council. All proceedings hereafter shown were taken while the meeting was open to the attendance of the public.

Mayor Burt called the meeting to order at 11:37 a.m., with the following Councilmembers present; Schall, Adams and Sonnichsen. Councilmembers Absent: Neth. Mayor Burt announced the availability of the open meetings law.

Brent Clark, City Administrator, presented a proposal for the Melham baseball fields. He proposed adding agrilime to the infields. This would allow the fields to be playable in any weather. The City has already purchased an infield groomer to use on the fields if they had agrilime. Right now there is dirt on the fields, but the City is waiting on Greg Newton to come crown the fields at a cost of \$6,400. Dan Anderson, Park Superintendent, stated that he feels like the crowning will last around three years and then it will need to be done again. The life span of the agrilime is approximately ten years before anything major would have to be done to it. The cost for the agrilime is \$81,300.00. The Council discussed whether this needed to happen this year. No items were voted on.

Brent discussed the possibility of doing tours of the City facilities. The Council thought it was a good idea so Brent will work on getting the tours planned.

Moved by Schall, seconded by Sonnichsen, to adjourn the Workshop Meeting at 12:01 p.m. Roll call vote: Voting aye: Sonnichsen, Schall, and Adams. Nays: none. Motion carried.

ATTEST:	Cecil Burt, Mayor
Stephanie M. Wright, City Clerk	